
                                     KNIGHTS OF  COLUMBUS    
                                  Inn  SSeerrvviiccee  TToo  OOnnee  ––  IInn  SSeerrvviiccee  TToo  AAllll    
  

                              RRiicchhaarrdd  CCoouunncciill    ##778888  

                                LANSING COLUMBIAN       
                                      February 2018  -  Volume 1007  #8 Monthly 

                                   Available at:  www.788.councilnet.us  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  13th Annual Wild Game Dinner On Saturday, January 13th!!!!! 
 
 

Coming   Events !!! 
 

     February  2nd   Steak Fry 
February  3rd  Pinewood Open 
February  4th  Super Bowl 
February  13th Fat Tuesday Dinner 
February  14th Valentine’s Day 
February  15th Council Meeting 
February  16th Lenten Fish Fry 
February  23rd Lenten Fish Fry 
March  2nd  Lenten Fish Fry    

Follow us on           acebook@ Knights of 
Columbus Richard Council 788 
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A Message From Your Grand Knight          Jay G. Corey 
 

Welcome to February and there are a lot of things that will be happening down at the Columbus Hall.  I have to 
say I am somewhat disappointed in the attendance at our events, as we continue to strive to put on dinners and 
other things to attract you as members as well as your friends and family to attend.  This being said however, I 
am committed to putting on these events to raise monies for our charities, and hope that more of you will give 
us a try and have some fun at YOUR club.  
 

One of those things was our Comedy Night featuring a roast pork dinner and two comics that we tried to see if it 
might generate something new.   LCA President Bill Schaner came up with the idea and the LCA put it on.  It 
was a roaring success and everyone had a great time and both comics brought laughs to all.  Clean comedy was 
the order of the night and was a huge success.  Over 60 members, friends, and guests came down for this $25.00 
per person event.  Everyone wanted more and Bill will be setting up another Comedy Night for some time the 
later part of this year. 
 

This month not only has a special day for your sweetheart called Valentine’s Day, but also has our traditional Fat 
Tuesday and Lenten Fish Fry’s begin.  Fat Tuesday is February 13th and our first Lenten Fish Fry is Friday, 
February 16th.  We have a Sizzler Steak Dinner on February 2nd from 5pm to 7pm for only $10.00 per person 
and our Pinewood Open is on Saturday, February 3rd at 1:00 pm right here at Columbus Hall.  The State 
Bowling Tournament begins on February 10th and runs every weekend through March 4th.   We will also be 
having a Super Bowl Party on Sunday, February 4th with the doors opening at 5:00 pm to root on either the New 
England Patriots or the Philadelphia Eagles.  All of these events are open to you and your families as well as 
your friends so I hope that you will take full advantage of what we are planning for you.  All of this is listed on 
your calendar contained within the newsletter, so please cut out the calendar and attach it to your fridge for 
reference. 
 

I also would be remiss if I did not mention that we need new members to continue growth within the Knights of 
Columbus.  I am reminded almost daily by those at the District and State level that all of our councils here in 
the State of Michigan need to recruit new members.  While it does seem like it is repetitious, it cannot be left to 
fall on deaf ears or to a Membership Chairman or Grand Knight.   In fact, everyone needs to be involved and 
everyone knows there are people who would make good Knights of Columbus members.  I truly hope you will 
think about this.  We are having our annual Membership Drive the weekend of February 24th & 25th after all 
masses at St. Gerard.  This is a great time to ask your neighbor, a friend, or the person sitting next to you in a 
pew to join our fraternal order. 
 

I want everyone to know that I really appreciate everything that a lot of members do for me and our council.  It 
does not go unnoticed and I appreciate those of you that continue to support our programs either in the way of 
participation in an event, or attending an event, or donating to a cause we are trying to promote.  It is what the 
Knights of Columbus should and is about.  I really hope to see more of you at the club and I am always willing 
to speak to anyone of you at any time should you want to discuss anything.  Call me at 517-974-6501. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          Propose  A  New Member 

                            Today !! 

Contact Membership Director 

Chris Wegener (517)  528-5970 

Help Us Meet Our Goals This Year 

Newsletter Editor Retiring 
Replacement Still Needed 

Call 517-974-6501 For More Information 

 

HAPPY 
VALENTINES 

DAY 



Please Attend A Council Meeting The Second Tuesday Of Each Month 

At 7:00 pm.  You’ll Be Glad You Came !!  Next Meeting February 15th      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sickness & Distress  
 

Prayers and recovery intentions continue to be needed for Brothers PGK Tom Getzmeyer, Dick Thelen, Ginger 
Book, PGK Al Boucher, Richard Nickoff, Jack Pratt, Joe Kobus, Chris Fox, Rob Hecksel, Phillip Marazita, 
Robert Nelson, Charles Stickney, Delores Tabor surviving widow of Larry Tabor, Nicholas D’Anna, Patricia 
Humpsch, Louis Powell,  Ann Killian, Hilary Feldpausch, Joann Klein wife of Thomas Klein, Chris Thomas 
wife of Danny Thomas, Lewis McKenna, Wanda Hicks wife of member Richard Hicks, Robert Nelson, Joe and 
Jane Deschryver, Allan Stevens, and Cindy Leveque wife of Bill Leveque.   
 

If you know of someone that is ill and recovering, or has passed away, please contact our Grand Knight, Jay 
Corey, at jgc2400@comcast.net or at 517-974-6501.  You can reach our Financial Secretary, Jim Warner at 
517-719-6794 or via email at:  fs788@mikofc.org.  
 

Habitat For Humanity Always Needs Your Help 
    

Habitat For Humanity needs your help to build a better tomorrow in the Lansing, East 
Lansing, Haslett, and Okemos areas.  This is done through the ReStore which has two 
area locations.  One is at 1605 Haslett Road, Haslett, MI 48840.  (517) 999-0488.  The 
other location is at 1941 Benjamin Dr., Lansing, Michigan 48906.  (517) 374-6235.  
Their hours vary from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm depending on which store you choose, and 
they are all closed Sunday & Monday. 

 

   For a quick response, you can call (517) 575-8152 for the pickup hotline.  At the ReStore 
you can Shop, Donate, or Volunteer to help.  Everything is always needed and you can call them on the hotline 
number, the stores individual numbers, or access them on line at: www.habitatlansing.org.  Help them help 
those less fortunate and please tell all your friends about them. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        KNIGHT  

        OF THE MONTH 
 

February   2018 
 

Mike Shepard 

        FAMILY  

        OF THE MONTH 
 

February   2018 
  

PGK Dave & Nancy Luedtke 

VOLUNTEER 

Volunteers continue to be needed for every event that we 
have at Council #788.  No one should feel that they cannot be 
part of an event in volunteering their time and talent.  It’s our 
own members that are needed to keep our programs, 
dinners, and other events going.  Please consider this and 
contact our Grand Knight Jay G. Corey at 517-974-6501 if you 
can help 



      Euchre At #788 !!!!! 

Euchre Chairman Bill Schaner is inviting all who wish to             
play euchre to start marking on their calendars every 
Monday.  Bill is heads up the tradition of Euchre right here 
every Monday night beginning at 6:30 pm.  This is open to 
all members and non-members, husbands and wives, 
singles, or whatever you may be to play a fun game and 
have some fun doing it.  It is hoped that there will be 
several tables and if you have any further questions contact 
Bill at KofCEuchre788@yahoo.com. 

 
A Message From The LCA President                          Bill Schaner    
 

Thanks to everyone who came out to the Wild Game Banquet and a big thanks to all our sponsors. The final 
report has not been generated yet, but all indications are that it was again very successful.  
 

Thanks to everyone who ran a game, worked the bar or sold tickets. Special thanks to Dane Jurkovic, Mike 
Schaefer, Bill Chasse and Ken Morrison for all their hard work putting the details together and getting the 
prizes for this event. And special thanks to Denise Kelsey for all her hard work keeping everything organized, 
and of course, thanks to St Gerard for allowing us to hold the event at their facility. If you want to be a sponsor 
next year, please contact the club.  
 

As I write this we are gearing up for the Comedy Night/Date Night fundraiser on Saturday January 27th. This is 
a new event to the club and I am hoping this will be a huge success. This is part of the LCA board’s effort to 
help raise more money to pay off our debt and start a building fund for repairs and improvement around 
Columbus Hall. The LCA Board works hard to keep the building in good repair and participation in these 
events helps raise monies to do this. 
 

We have our Fat Tuesday Dinner coming up on Tuesday, February 13th from 4:00 – 7:00 pm, at Columbus Hall, 
5300 N. Grand River. It is just $12 for homemade kielbasa & kapusta (sauerkraut), golabki, (cabbage rolls), 
City Chicken, kotofla e sos (potatoes & gravy) and paczkis. This is a big event and we have limited seating, so 
come early so you don’t miss out. Rich Rybicki will be the Fat Tuesday Dinner Chairperson this year, so look 
for some great food.  
 
We will also be starting our Lenten Fish Fry Dinners at the Columbus Hall. We will be running these from 
February 16th through March 30th from 4:00 – 7:00. The cost is $10 per person, $9 from 4:00 – 5:00. We will 
have our usual great selection of fish, smelt, baked potato, french fries, cole slaw and cheese pizza for the 
children who don’t like fish.  
 
The Knights of Columbus Council 788 is also hosting the Knights of Columbus State Bowling Tournament this 
year at Royal Scott, from February 10th – March 3rd. Since we will have visiting Council members in town we 
will be opening the Columbus Hall at 1:00 those Saturdays to serve burgers and fries to the visiting members.  
This means that you can come down to the club and get a Saturday afternoon $6 burger basket and watch some 
college basketball.  
 

The Knights of Columbus is now on     acebook.  Follow us on Facebook and share our events with your 
friends.  A lot of our events are open to the public, so bring a friend down to the Columbus Hall.  Look for us 
under Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788.  
 
 
 
                   
 



From Your Newsletter Editor            Jay G. Corey  
 

THE 15TH OF THE PRECEEDING MONTH is still the deadline for submitting material for consideration 
into each newsletter.   Anything that you may have for the newsletter, in the way of articles can be sent to me 
directly at jgc2400@comcast.net.  You may also contact me at my home number of 731-6074 or by cell at 974-
6501. If you would like to view the newsletter on line, please go to our website location which is the following:  
www.788.councilnet.us.     
 

Burger Nights at Columbus Hall 
 

We are still having Burger Baskets every Monday night at Columbus Hall along with Euchre that starts at 6:30 
pm.  Burgers and fries are served from 5 pm to 7 pm for only $6.00.  Both takeout and eat in baskets are 
available and feature a grilled hamburger or cheesburger cooked to your liking, your favorite topping along with 
a serving of some great steak fries.  These great mouth wattering burgers continue to be a hit every Monday, so 
grab you’re your friends, family and the kids and come on down.   
 

Council Meeting Night To Change In February 
 

Council meetings are always held the second Tuesday of each month beginning at 7 pm.  Due to Easter coming 
early this year, Fat Tuesday is February 13th which is the second Tuesday of the month.  Therefore, we are 
moving our regular council meeting from February 13th to Thursday, February 15th to begin at the normal time 
of 7 pm.   
 

Knights of Columbus Free Throw Winners 
The Knights of Columbus Council #788 sponsored a basketball free throw contest held on Saturday, January 
20th at St. Gerard School.  First place winners were Rebekah Hamstra Age 12, Patrick Doyle Age 11, Kennedy 
Goerge Age 10 girls division, Lucas Payne Age 10 boys division, Mya Starks Age 9 girls division, and Adam 
Killingsworth Age 9 boys division. 
 

Second place winners were Jackson Myott Age 10, Avery Dunneback Age 9 girls division, and Jacob Payne 
Age 9 boys division.  Third place winners were Luke Wonch Age 10, Jade Queen Age 9 girls division, and Joe 
Magaswaran Age 9 boys division. 
 

Nicholas Heal Age 10, Jake Robinson Age 10, and Taylor Dunneback Age 9 all received medals for 
participating in this year’s event.  A total of 15 students participated and Chairman Ray Drouin and Co-
Chairman DGK Ron Cook thanked everyone and are looking forward to next year.   
 

Thank you to Ray and Ron for a great job.  And a thank you to Grand Knight Jay Corey, Chris Vanderslice, 
PGK Mike Wegener, Ken Lowe (who is about to become a member, Right Ron ?) for helping out on the day of 
the event. 
 

Fat Tuesday Dinner Set For February 13th 

 

Get ready for a great polish dinner which Chairman Rich Rybicki and his crew are preparing for this year’s 
annual event.  Only $12.00 per person and includes some great homemade foods for everyone’s palate along 
with a paczkis or two.  Included in the menu is sauerkraut, cabbage rolls, city chicken, potatoes & gravy.  See 
the attached flyer elsewhere in this newsletter with all the details, but this is one dinner you do NOT want to 
miss !!!  Carry out is available so mark this date down and invite your friends and family.  
 
 
 
 

    

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Michigan State Council Raffle Tickets 
 

The Knights of Columbus, Michigan State Council Raffle tickets you have are still needed for sales.  They 
number in 12 tickets per member and are sold for $5.00 each to either yourself or family member or whomever 
you want to sell a raffle ticket to. 
 

Prizes range from cruises to trips, to just plain ole cash.  In all, there are thirty prizes offered and everyone has a 
chance to win.  The drawing is held on April 14, 2018 at DeCarlo’s Banquet Center in Warren, Michigan.  Last 
year one of our own members won a cash prize in the drawing. 
 

Not only can you win as a ticket purchaser, but Council #788 receives 20% of our council gross ticket sales to 
be used in our designated charities.  This is a win win for all and your help is needed.  Just as an example, if 
every member of our council bought or sold all their 12 tickets, Council #788 would realize over $7,000 back to 
us for the sales.  That is a lot of money for us and our charities. 
 

As your Grand Knight, I am asking that you consider buying your tickets or selling them.  Please just don’t toss 
them out.  You could be tossing out a prize for you and cash for your council.  Like me, your designated 
charities are counting on you.  
 

Dues Have Been Mailed Out 
 

Financial Secretary Jim Warner and Grand Knight Jay Corey have sent the dues out to all members for the 
fraternal year of 2018.  A personal letter by our Grand Knight was included with the dues notices to let 
everyone know that they are valued as a member and to explain the Optional Donations that are on the notices 
above what you pay for dues.  It is hoped that more members will elect to participate in these Optional 
Donations which helps your council with all of the charitable donations it gives our many designated charities.  
Included also in these Optional Donations is a Patron Ad which helps defray the costs of the printing and 
mailing of the monthly newsletters. 
 

Finally, it is really appreciated if everyone would immediately forward in your dues and not wait until the last 
minute to send them in.  Waiting to send in your dues causes our Financial Secretary to send out second and 
third notices in accordance with the statutes concerning dues.  It causes more expense for your council to send 
out these notices by mail, and could land a member on the drop list for non-payment of dues which no one 
wants to see.  
 

Please make every effort to get your dues and donations in and be proud to carry a Knights of Columbus Card. 

February 11th  
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTER 
Rick Smith – Captain 
Jay Corey 
Mark DeWitt 
John Book 
Dave Barker 
Michelle Barker 
John Leabu 
Kat Leabu 
Casey Griggs 
Dan Beachnau 
Dave Luedtke 
Mike Wegener 

WANNA HAVE SOME FUN !!!! 
 

BARTENDERS NEEDED  !!!!! 

For Many Shifts 

No Experience Necessary  

Men or Women   

Contact Paul Rojeski  

 517-885-5477  

  Meet People, Swap Stories, Have Some 

Fun !! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Pinewood Open Coming To Columbus Hall 
 

The annual Pinewood Open is headed to Columbus Hall on Saturday, February 23, 2018 and registrants are 
urged to get their vehicles tuned up and the proper forms completed for this fun filled event.  The event racing is 
open to EVERYONE and the entry fee is only $10.00 per car.  Or, you can purchase the Family Deal and for 
$25.00 you can have unlimited entries.   
 

Prizes are for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place which the winners receive trophies.  There is also a Most Creative category, 
the Best Sports Themed entry, and Best Superhero Themed entry.  All the proceeds for this event go to the 
Coats For Kids program sponsored by Council #788 Knights of Columbus. 
 

Chairman Chris Wegener also advises that for only $50.00 you can be a sponsor which gets you a half-page ad 
in the event program, one entry into the event, and a call for support of your business or organization in our 
March newsletter which reaches over 600 families.  Checks can be made out to the Knights of Columbus #788 
and mailed to Knights of Columbus, c/o Pinewood Open, 5300 N. Grand River, Lansing, Michigan 48906.  Or, 
you can contact Chris Wegener to arrange a pick up of your sponsor donation at 517-528-5970.  You can also 
email Chris at chrisw789@gmail.com.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Coming Events  
 
 

January 29th   Burger Night 5 – 7 pm  -  Euchre 6:30 pm 
February 2nd   Steak Fry  5 – 7 pm 
February 3rd   Pinewood Open  -  1:00 pm 
February 4th   Super Bowl Party  -  5:00 pm 
February 5th   Burger Night 5 – 7 pm  -  Euchre 6:30 pm 
February  6th   Officers Meeting  7 pm 
February 7th   Ladies Auxiliary Meeting  7 pm 
February 10th   State Officers Bowling Tournament  1 pm 
February 11th   World’s Marriage Day Breakfast After 9:00 am Mass At St. Gerard 
February 12th   Burger Night 5 – 7 pm  -  Euchre 6:30 pm 
February 13th   Fat Tuesday Dinner  4 – 7 pm 
February 14th   Ash Wednesday  -  Valentine’s Day   
February 15th   Council Meeting  7 pm 
February 16th   Lenten Fish Fry  -  4 – 7 pm 
February 17th   State Bowling Tournament 
February 18th   St. Gerard Breakfast After The 7:30, 9:00, & 11:00 am Masses 
February 19th   Burger Night 5 – 7 pm  -  Euchre 6:30 pm 
February 20th   4th Degree Meeting  7 pm 
February 21st   LCA Meeting  7 pm 
February 23rd   Lenten Fish Fry  4 – 7 pm 
February 24th & 25th   Membership Drive After All Masses  -  State Bowling Tournament 
February 26th   Burger Night 5 – 7 pm  -  Euchre 6:30 pm 
March 2nd   Lenten Fish Fry  4 – 7 pm 
March 3rd   State Bowling Tournament 
 



 
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
  
 

KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS 
The Knights of Columbus thank St. Gerard parishioners and others who helped make the 
2017 Keep Christ In Christmas program a success. Just a reminder that the Feast of the 
Epiphany on January 7 ends the Christmas season for the Church. Those of you who have 
faithfully displayed the KCIC yard signs should remove them from your yards. 

Part of the program is a Keep Christ In Christmas Poster Contest for youths in Kindergarten 
through 8th grade. The teachers and students at St. Gerard School and Religious Education program participated 
in the contest.   The poster contest winners are: 

 K to 2nd Grades 3rd to 5th Grades 6th to 8th Grades 
First place Aaliyah Harren Anna Shepard Sara Duffney 

Second place Eleanor Aikman Frances Melinn Brian Magaswaran 

Third place William Lipinski Mary Ann Hayward Erica Bingham 
 

First place winners were awarded $20, second place $10, and third place $5. Funds for the awards came from 
the sale of Keep Christ In Christmas cards, lawn signs, magnets, seals, pins and other items. First Place Winners 
from this local contest will compete at the State level and, if successful, at the international level. 

 

State Secretary Antonio G. Vittorini 
It was with sadness that we learned of the death of our own State Secretary Antonio G. 
Vittorini who passed away suddenly on January 2, 2018.  He was in line to become our 
next State Deputy at the State Convention elections coming in May of this year.  Tony 
was married to his wife Sue for 41 years and had two children.  He was a Past 
Navigator of the 4th Degree, Past District Deputy, and a Past Grand Knight.  He will be 
missed by his wife, children and several nieces and nephews, cousins, aunts and uncles.  
Our condolences to the Vittorini family and may Tony rest in peace. 
 



  Columbian Patrons  2018

Agonor Napoleon P Greeley Sr. David E Reyes Rosendo C
Albright Christopher P Hanlon Michael C Rocheleau Fredrick C
Barry Tim P Holmes E G Royale Jeane
Becht Dennis J Hryniewiecki B. Richard Roznowski Francis J
Bollman Carl L Hull Horace G Ruthruff Donald D
Bollman James A Jackus Joseph J Schaner William J
Bruner Ronald E Jensen Allen R Schertzing David G
Caporale Vincent J Kalchik Thomas R Schertzing Brian E
Carey Mark G Klein Thomas P Schrauben Larry
Carey Matthew J Knapp Ronald J Schroeder Kenneth R
Chasse PGK William H Kobus Joseph M Shaw William F
Cherniawski Francis Koenigsknecht Francis J Simon Harold A
Cole Scott R Kriauciunas Dr. Rom Sohn Kenneth S
Costigan Christopher H Kussmaul R Jay Spehar Robert N
Cotter Mark MacKenzie Kenneth F Sprague Homer A
Cummings Phillip C Macksood Steven J Stafford Edmund C
Dart C Doug Maurer Richard K Stickney Charles C
De Rose John A McManus Michael J Stotenbur Daniel T
DeWitt DDS Dr. Mark L Melton Phillip A Suckow John R
DiBlase Jr. Joseph G Meyers Grover J Szostak Michael
Downey Frank Miller Todd C Theis Dennis
Doyle Michael P Moore Justin W Thelen Frederick W
Drolett Joe E Ockert Gerald L Thelen David E
Fata Ernest Pavona Nicholas G Thelen Richard P
Feldpausch Hilary H Peiffer Richard Thomas Kevin M
Foster Raymond Piggott Mark D Thomas Daniel J
Freund Mark J Plunkett PGK Raymond G Walsh Terrence L
Fuller Anthony E Pollack Bernard J Wegener Christopher M
Goeddeke Andrew G Potoczny John M Wegener PSD Thomas M
Goerge Hilary J Price Terry T Wegener PGK Herbert G
Gottfried Kyle M Pung III Donald V Yarsevich Carl

Thank you to our patrons for their donations which held defray the cost of the printing of the newsletter for some of our members !!!

Follow us on       acebook

@ Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788



 

 

 
 FEBRUARY  2018 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
28  JANUARY   
Club Closed 

  
Big Man For Christ 
  Program at St.  
    Gerard 
   

 29  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Build A Burger  
   5 – 7:00 pm 
   
 

 30 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 

 31 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 

 1  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Men’s Bowling 
  6:00 pm 
 
  
 

 2 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Steak Fry 
   5-7 pm 

   
 

 3   
  Club Opens 4 pm 
 Pinewood Open 
   1:00 pm 
 

 4  Club Closed 

  SUPER BOWL 
    PARTY  5:00 PM    
 
 
  

 5  
   Club Opens 4 pm 
   Build A Burger  
   5 – 7:00 pm 
 
 

 6 
  Club Opens 4 pm 
      Officers  
 Meeting  7:00 pm 
   
  
 

 7 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Ladies Auxiliary 
  Meeting 7 pm 
 
 

 8 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
  Men’s Bowling 
  6:00 pm 
 
 

 9 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   

 10  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 State Bowling 
  Tournament 
    Officers Sat. 

 11   Club Closed 

 World’s Marriage 
  Day Breakfast at 
  St. Gerard After  
   The 9:00 am Mass 

12 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   
 Build A Burger  
   5 – 7:00 pm 
   
 

13 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   
  Fat Tuesday 
   Dinner  4 – 7 pm 

14  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   Ash Wednesday 
   
  VALENTINES 
   DAY   
 

15  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Council Meeting 
   7:00 pm   
 Men’s Bowling 
  6:00 pm 
 
 

16  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   
  Lenten Fish Fry 
  4 – 7 pm 

17  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 State Bowling 
   Tournament 
  
 

18  Club Closed 

     St. Gerard 
  Breakfast After 
 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 
   AM Masses 

19 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Build A Burger  
   5 – 7:00 pm 
   
 

20 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
  Fourth Degree 
 Meeting 7:00 pm 

 
 

21  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  
 LCA Meeting 
   7:00 pm 

 

22 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   
 Men’s Bowling 
  6:00 pm 
  
 

23  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Lenten Fish Fry 
  4 – 7 pm 
  
 

 24  
Club Opens 4 pm 

   State Bowling 
   Tournament 
  Membership Drive 
    At St. Gerard 

 25 
    Club Closed 

  Membership Drive 
  At St. Gerard After 
  All Masses 

26 

Club Opens 4 pm 
  Build A Burger  
   5 – 7:00 pm 
 

27 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
 

28  
 Club Opens 4 pm 

  
 

1  MARCH 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Men’s Bowling 
  6:00 pm 
 

  

2  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Lenten Fish Fry 
  4 – 7 pm 

 3 
  Club Opens 4 pm 
  State Bowling 
   Tournament 
    

   
 

 4    

       Club Closed 

 

 5   
  Club Opens 4 pm 
  Build A Burger  
   5 – 7:00 pm 
 
  
 

 6 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Officers Meeting 
   7:00 pm 

 7 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Ladies Auxiliary 
  Meeting 7 pm 

 

 8 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Men’s Bowling 
  6:00 pm 

  
 

 9 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   Lenten Fish Fry 
  4 – 7 pm 

 10 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 

Council #788 

February 2018  

Activities 

Follow us on         acebook @ Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788 



                  Knights of Columbus 
 
 
 

SIZZLER STEAK 

FRY  
 
 

    FRIDAY – FEBRUARY 2 
ND 

 

$ 10.00  Per Person – Steak Dinner 

      5 – 7 PM 
 

SIZZLER STEAK 
Baked Potato – Vegetable 

 Salad - Roll – Coffee  
 

Fun – Food – Pull Tabs 
 

Columbus Hall 

5300 N. Grand River 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
5300 N. Grand River, Lansing Michigan 

SUPER  BOWL 
PARTY 

             vs    
                   

Sunday - February 4, 2018 

Doors Open 5:00 pm 
Bring Munchies To Pass 

Special Drink Prices 

Games – Pull Tabs   

Fun For The Whole Family 



 

FAT TUESDAY  
POLISH DINNER 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2018 
4:00 pm to 7:00 pm 

 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
5300 N. Grand River  
Lansing, MI 48906 

Come & enjoy Homemade: 
KIELBASA & KAPUSTA (sauerkraut)  

 
GOLABKI, (Cabbage rolls)  

CITY CHICKEN, 
KOTOFLA E SOS, (Potatoes & Gravy) 

PACZKIS 
$12.00 per person; 

ALL ARE WELCOME 
Invite Your Friends & Family 

517 321 2209 
*Carry Out Available* 



        Knights of Columbus 
        COUNCIL  # 788 

5300 N. Grand River,  Lansing, Michigan  48906 
(517) 321-2209 

 

  LENTEN 

FISH  FRY  DINNERS 

                           Every Friday 
February 16th  
     Through 

             Good Friday 
 

Pollack Fish – Baked Potato or French Fries 
Macaroni & Cheese – Smelt – Coleslaw - Rolls 

Coffee – Desserts Available 
                 
 

Early Bird Special $9.00 Per Person  4-5 pm 
Regular Price $10.00 Per Person 5-7 pm 

 
Members – Families - Guests 



WILD GAME DINNER 2018 



 



Knights of Columbus Free Throw Contest 1-20-18 
 



Right To Life March – January 18, 2018 



 

Thank you Pattie Schaefer for 

some great photos of this year’s 

Right to Life March photos of this 

amazing and annual event 


